
HLLC Property Committee Report 

February 2025 

City of Aurora – Notice of Violation – On 1/16, we received notice from the city that we need 
to trim our trees along Marquerite Parkway (along our east parking lot) so they do not obstruct 
drivers’ view of the stop sign on the corner.  Brian Last and Ed Truett trimmed the trees on 
Friday 1/24.  

Property “Wish List” Meeting – Pastor Brittany, Stephanie Staab, Melissa Waples, Gayle 
Rullo, and Ed Truett met on Monday 1/27 to prioritize the property projects that have been on 
our “wish list” for some time.  We categorized the projects in high, medium, and low priority 
status in a one-page document.  

Narthex Can Lights Replaced – Steve Knuth and his electrician Rudy replaced the can lights 
in the Narthex with LED units during the week of January 27th.  Our thanks go to Steve for 
spearheading this project and getting it completed.  He plans to replace the can lights in the 
hallway just outside the Narthex and the sconce lights in the Narthex soon. 
 
Miscellaneous: 

1) Greg Harter and Ed Truett have been keeping an eye on overnight snowfalls and clearing 
snow if needed outside the west entryway on days when the preschool is in session.  

2) Our ushers have been doing a good job on Sunday mornings when snow needs to be 
cleared and deicer needs to be spread ahead of our church services.  

 
Submitted by Ed Truett, Property Committee Chair 


